
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

The Lake Virginia Management District proposes to chemically treat up to 12 acres of 

Lake Virginia, Reedsburg, Wisconsin for control of the invasive species curly-leaf 

pondweed and/or nuisance aquatic vegetation.  Wisconsin Lake & Pond Resource, LLC 

will perform the treatment for curly-leaf pondweed in April/May and sporadically 

throughout the summer for general nuisance relief.  Warning signs will be posted within 

150’ of the affected areas at the time of treatment which will include any restrictions 

relating to water use. 

 

The District will hold a public informational meeting on the proposed treatments if five 

or more individuals, organizations, special units of government, or local units of 

government request one in writing.  The person or entity requesting the meeting shall 

state a specific agenda of topics including problems and alternatives to be discussed.  The 

request for the public informational meeting must be sent in writing to the Lake Virginia 

Management District, W3246 Lake Virginia Road, Reedsburg WI  53959 and to 

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, 3911 Fish Hatchery Road, Fitchburg, WI 

53711 within five days after the public notice is published.  


